






RECOMMENDATION

Having considered the terms of the Offer, taking into account the information contained in

this Composite Document and the advice from the Independent Financial Adviser, in particular

the factors, reasons and recommendations as set out in the ‘‘Letter from the Independent Financial

Adviser’’, we concur with the view of the Independent Financial Adviser and consider that the

terms of the Offer are unfair and not reasonable as far as the Independent Shareholders are

concerned. Accordingly, we recommend the Independent Shareholders not to accept the Offer.

The Independent Shareholders who wish to realise their investments in the Company are

reminded to monitor the trading price and liquidity of the Shares during the Offer Period and

should, having regard to their own circumstances, consider selling their Shares in the open market

instead of accepting the Offer, if the net proceeds obtained from such disposal of the Shares (after

deducting all transaction costs) would be higher than the net proceeds from accepting the Offer.

Notwithstanding our recommendation, the Independent Shareholders are strongly advised

that the decision to realise or to hold their investments is subject to individual circumstances and

investment objectives. If in doubt, the Independent Shareholders should consult their own

professional advisers for advice. Furthermore, the Independent Shareholders who wish to accept

the Offer are recommended to read carefully the procedures for accepting the Offer as detailed in

Appendix I to this Composite Document and the accompanying Form of Acceptance.

Yours faithfully,

Independent Board Committee of

Indigo Star Holdings Limited

Ma Yiu Ho Peter Yip Ki Chi Luke Khu Chee Hua

Independent

non-executive Director

Independent

non-executive Director

Independent

non-executive Director
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